
April 27, 2010
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ to all of you our friends and 
supporters.  Hope all is well with you all.
 
Thank you for helping us with the construction of the extension of our church building. The 
extension is near completion only  a few things to work on (inside and outside) before the 
extension will be fully completed.
 
On April 4, 2010, my family  and I were in U at Ambassador Baptist Church. We were in U 
Municipality  ministering to the brethren there.  We had a sweet fellowship  in the Lord with our 
brethren in U.
 
Praise the Lord, on April 5, 2010, the Lord gifted and entrusted to us our first grandchild, Jadon 
Jacob Padock, to Sonny Jr. and his wife Cindy. He weighed 7lbs. and 7 ounces and a height of 
20 inches. Sonny  Jr. and Cindy  are on Guam attending Harvest Baptist Bible College, so my 
wife left for Guam on April 6, to help them, to enjoy  her first grandson, and hopefully not to spoil 
him. She will be with them until the end of this month. Thank you for praying. As of now the baby 
is healthy, growing and theyʼre doing fine.  Pray for all of us that weʼll raise Jadon up in the 
nurture and admonition of the Lord.
 
On April 10, 2010, we had our youth rally at our church. Over 100 teenagers attended this youth 
rally.  Brother Steve Clapp from First Baptist Church of Detriot, Michigan was our speaker. His 
message challenged our young people not to limit what God can do in their lives. Our young 
people were blessed.  
 
Pray  for Brother Steve Clapp. He is planning to come back to Pohnpei in the near future to 
serve as a missionary under the World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission.
 
Prayer Requests/Needs:
 
1. Please continue to pray for strength and good health as we serve the Lord.
 
2. Continue to pray  for the health of our daughter, Sonya. Sonyaʼs health has improved a great 
deal, and  she wants to go to school in the fall. She had already submitted her enrollment 
application to attend College of Micronesia-FSM.
 
3. Summer is on the horizon. Pray for our Vacation Bible School that will be held this summer. 
Last summer over 100 kids attended our Vacation Bible School. Our goal this year is to have the 
same number or more to hear the gospel.
 
4. Our church is in need of a sound system for our church.
 
In Christ,
The Padocks
Capital Hill Baptist Church  P.O. Box 758   Kolonia, Pohnpei, FM  96941


